
    Town of Alto 

Regular Meeting 

July 20, 2023 

Minutes 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

PJ Huggins, Mayor 

Eddie Palmer, Mayor Pro-tem 

Carolyn Cabe, Post 1 

James Turner, Post 2 

Debbie Turner, Post 5 

Josh Ivey, Police Chief 

Lisa Turner, CFO/HR 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

Absent: Allen Fox, Post 3 

 

     The Alto Town Council held the regular council meeting on July 20, 2023, 

preceded by a work session at 5:00pm in which they discussed financials and the PD 

generator.   The meeting was then called to order by Mayor PJ Huggins.  The 

invocation was delivered by Pro-tem Eddie Palmer followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilman James 

Turner made a motion to accept the agenda.   Councilwoman Carolyn Cabe 

seconded the motion.                                                                     Approved by 

all.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                                                                          

     The minutes of the June 26, 2023, called meeting were presented for approval. 

Pro-tem Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes. Councilwoman Debbie 

Turner seconded the motion.                                                        Approved by all. 

 

New Business:   

     Mayor Huggins suggested that the Council take the Financial draft home, look 

them over and bring any questions they have back to the next meeting to discuss.   

     Chief Josh Ivey informed the Officials that S & D Solutions is coming to take 

care of the issues at the PD with the generator and leak.   

 

Old Business:    None 

       

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Chief Ivey presented monthly Police Department totals.  He stated that the 

readers in Sean's car and the truck are bringing in more revenue/violations.  Mayor 

Huggins hinted that more readers should be purchased next year for the other 

vehicles.  The Crown Vic is listed for sale on GovDeals.   The Mayor informed them 
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that an appraisal is coming for the Cedar Creek lot, and they could decide on a 

selling price at the next meeting.   

 

Public comments:  None 

     

 

     Pro-tem Eddie Palmer made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilwoman 

Debbie Turner seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:47 pm.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                         Approved by all.                                                                                                 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


